





"The mission of Andover High School is to <u>create</u> an environment in which every student has the opportunity to use his or her mind well to become personally responsible for his or her academic, social, and civic growth and physical growth and physical well-being."

DAILY BULLETIN - WEDNESDAY, MAY 17, 2017 (BLUE DAY)

"Out of clutter, find simplicity. From discord, find harmony. In the middle of difficulty lies opportunity" – Albert Einstein

- *Attention Seniors: Registration is still open for Senior Safari. The event, the night of graduation, is definitely happening. Please sign up by going to http://www.sanbornpto.org/safari.htm.
- *AP Biology Poster Sessions in the AHS Library on Tues, May 23 from 8:00-10:30 am and Wed, May 24, from 8:00-10:30 am. All are welcome.
- *CLOWN TOWN VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! This is a great opportunity to do some community service and help out Andona! Saturday, May 20th student volunteers in grade 6 and up are needed for shifts in all Clown Town booths including Face Painting, Preschool Games, Dunk Tank, and Sand Art. Please contact Sharon Shechter or Rosanna Rickards at andona.student.volunteers@gmail.com if you are interested. Volunteer slots are filling up quickly, so visit Andona.org for more information and an updated list of open volunteers shifts! Thank you*
- *Interested in working in the AHS Sustainable Garden over the summer? Complete an application form here. See Mrs. Cutler for more information. http://bit.ly/2qE13ZL
- *Andover Auto School is offering a Saturday session beginning May 13th June 10th from 8:30am 3:00pm. Call 978-470-2060 to register. Andover Auto School is located at 2 Dundee Park, Suite B03, Andover.
- *Reminder: All students must have their IDs on them at all times.
- *Attention students: All morning announcements must be approved and signed 24 hours in advance. No one is to read any announcements that are not signed and approved by an administrator.
- * Reminder to students who drive to school: West Middle School will tow cars that do not have authority to park in their lot.
- *Any student who finds an illegally parked vehicle in their parking spot please fill out an Incident Parking form in the Main office. Please be sure to have the Plate number of the illegally parked vehicle in your spot and the parking space number you parked in.

Scholarship Opportunities:

*Scholarship for College Admissions Process: - The Ron Brown Scholarship Program announces the Guided Pathway Support (GPS) Program offered to rising African American Juniors and Seniors. Designed to help college-bound African American students navigate the admissions process. For more information and to apply please go to: https://ronbrowngps.fluidreview.com

Visitors to AHS:

The Hood Milk Sportsmanship Scholarship Program awards 18 New England high school student athletes with a \$5,000 scholarship toward furthering their education at a two- or four- year accredited college or university. To apply visit Naviance or https://hood.com/scholarship

Please continue to check Naviance for all Scholarships, as they are updated frequently.

Summer Opportunities:

*Manhattan College Advanced Placement Summer Institute: July 31st- Aug. 4th for more information visit: apinstitue@manhattan.edu

Open House:

*Pre-Summer Program at Assumption College – Experience College classes – visit: www.assumption.edu/adminissions/pre-college-summer-program

Barnard Pre-College Programs – For more information on Barnard's summer programs visit: www.barnard.edu/summer

William & Mary College – The National Institute of American History and Democracy (NIAHD), a joint project of the College of William & Mary and the Colonial Williamsburg Foundation. To apply to the NIAHD Pre-College Summer Program in Early American History, visit: www.wm.edu/niahd

Summer Program at WPI, Session I, July 9th – 21st and Session II: July 23rd-Aug. 4th. For more information visit: www.wpi.edu/+launch

Opportunities Abroad:

USA GAP Year Fairs – Dynamy Internship Year & USA Gap Year Fairs is pleased to invite students to attend several Gap Year fairs near you. For more information, visit: www.dynamy.org or www.usagapyearfairs.org

Contest:

The Princeton Price in Race Relations – Recognizes the high school age students who are helping improve race relations in their schools or communities. Apply online or by mail. For more info. go to: www.princeton.edu/pprize

*Summer opportunities: The School of The New York Times – NYC Summer Academy 2017. Find out more at: www.nytedu.com/summer

*Are you a young man or woman with a passion for medical science or an interest in healthcare? We are pleased to the 2017 Harvard Medical School MED science Summer program for high school students. We offer (9) one week / 5-day engaging, hands-on summer sessions on the campus of Harvard Medical School. This is not a traditional summer STEM program! Students are trained in medical skills, engaged in critical thinking, problem solving, team work, and personal health literacy. Our dedicated simulation laboratory features a high-tech simulated patient with realistic and medically accurate features- the same life-like mannequin used to train Harvard Medical School students. Additionally, students will tour various Longwood Medical area partners such as Children's, Beth Israel, and Brigham and Women's Hospitals as well as receive a CPR certification.

Please click this link (http://conta.cc/2iWAmgB) for more information. For additional questions please email Colby_reilly@hms.harvard.edu.



*Please see the following for:

Teacher Supplies – Diane Costagliola Teacher Parking Space Issue – Mickey Rivera Building Issues – Roseann Camilo Keys – Caitlin Brown Address Forms – Diane Costagliola Teacher Parking Forms – Mickey Rivera Field Trip Forms – Diane Costagliola Security tags – Scott Darlington

Attention Faculty and Club Advisors: All morning announcements must be approved and signed 24 hours in advance. No one is to read any announcements that are not signed and approved by an administrator. We've had a line-up of students most mornings wanting to make announcements for clubs/activities so we are trying to make it as least disruptive to your classroom instruction as possible.

*Faculty: When using AESOP please leave your parking spot number, so the person covering for you may have the correct spot to park.

*Progress Report dates for the 2016-2017 school year are the following: Term 1- week of October 4-7, 2016. Term 2 – week of December 12-16, 2016. Term 3 – week of February 27 - March 3, 2017. Term 4 – week of May 15-19, 2017.

- * The Village Garden Club created, and has maintained, a garden for public enjoyment in downtown Andover near the Senior and Youth centers. The garden is undergoing a redesign. Looking for 2-3 hours of help digging up clumps of well established plants. Any students who might be looking for short term work, like digging and helping to pot plants, we are willing to pay whatever is the going rate. There is no set digging date yet but the work needs to be completed within the next 2-3 weeks. Please contact Betsy Williams, Garden Lecturer, Teacher Garden Writer at 978-470-0911. website: www.betsywilliams.com
- *Looking for seasonal lifeguards to work in an apartment community. American Red Cross Lifeguarding / First Aid / CPR Certification is required. Apply at: Forest Acres Apartments on 28 Forest Acres Drive in Bradford, MA 01835. If you are interested please call: 978-374-0111/Fax: 978-373-8858 or email: sandie_fal@comcast.net
- *Looking for an afternoon babysitter for a 3rd grader and Kindergartener. The address is in the High Plain School District and need someone to get them off the bus and stay with them until 5 or 6 several days a week. It would start in May and then hopefully continue next year. Please e-mail Elizabeth at ekweatherwax@gmail.com
- *Spring clean-up/yardwork needed for resident who lives off Rt. 28 in south Andover. If interested, please come to the main office for more information.
- *Andover resident is looking for a high school student to do yard work (i.e, mowing the lawn) a couple of times a month. Resident lives on High Street near Doctor's Park. Salary \$8/hr. If interested, please call Kay at 978-474-4750.
- *NOW HIRING: Dunkin Donuts, 93 Main Street, Andover is looking for students interested in working weekends and closers, 3pm to 8pm and 4pm to 8pm. If interested, apply at the store.
- * Appointment setters needed SKO Enterprises is looking for enthusiastic people to work in their telephone department scheduling carpet cleaning appointments in their Salem, NH, office. No sales involved, no experience necessary, part time nights, \$10/hour plus bonuses. Must be organized, punctual and have a positive attitude. Call today, start tomorrow (978)397-9601, or stop by to fill out an application between 11:00am-6:00pm. SKO Enterprises is located at 264 N. Broadway, Ste. 103, Salem, NH 03079.
- *John Anton's Cleaners has a customer service job opening available in their Tewksbury location at 1699 Shawsheen Street (in the Keri Plaza). Hours are Tuesday, Thursday and Friday from 3pm-7pm. If interested, please call Debbie up until 4pm Monday-Friday at (978)475-0627.
- * Swim Instructors Needed: Great opportunity! Pool School is looking for energetic, self-motivated students to be swim teachers. Must love to work with children and love being in the water. We have an eight week paid training program. Pool School has morning, afternoon, and evening classes. Very flexible hours with holidays and school vacations off. Lifeguards are welcome to join our training program. Pool School has locations in Danvers, Lawrence, and Tewksbury. Contact Lynn Tilley at 978-689-4288 or at tills4@comcast.net for more information regarding locations, days, and hours available.

1st Term Ends Wednesday, November 9, 2016 2nd Term Ends Wednesday, January 25, 2017 3rd Term Ends Tuesday, April 11, 2017 4th Term Ends Last day of school (June 19th)